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Let’s get Mikie to try it…….. 
As many of you are fully aware, the Season of Lent is fast approaching. This year it begins on 
Ash Wednesday, February 13, 2013.  (Remember the dates for Lent and Easter are determined 
by the lunar calendar, or moon, not by Hallmark.) As a pastor II have often been asked, “Do 
Methodist celebrate Lent?” Yes we may, although it is certainly not mandated by our member-
ship vows. Simply stated, we are invited to observe the season of Lent in a variety of ways. 
Modern practices often suggest that we sacrifice something for a period of forty days. This of-
ten includes indulgences, less than healthy foods, or bad habits and vices. Perhaps this be-

comes a training period for the development of a healthier lifestyle  Not many would argue with the intentions of 
such actions. From earlier tradition and practices we discover Lenten observances often included fasting and a 
period of spiritual introspection in efforts to become more focused and devout in our journeys of faith. 
For believers and seekers today I believe the point is that we attempt to begin somewhere. I am reminded of the 
test and see cereal commercial coaxing brother Mikie to try that mysterious new bowl of fiber, because he will 
eat anything. Allow me to invite you for the first time or with new expectation to choose your own method of in-
creased discipline and focus in your daily walk with God. Here are a few simple possibilities. Try one or more on 
for purpose and size during the Season of Lent. 
 

1. Take 5 minutes each day to listen for God’s leading in your life. Spend 5 more minutes praying in a fresh 
and intentional way, (finding a quiet place seems to help center your thoughts.) 

2. Make a decision to encourage 1 person daily. 
3. Read a chapter each day of one of the Gospels. (Mark is a great place to start) 
4. Commit to complain only when you have a constructive suggestion or solution. 
5. Communicate (phone call, card, or e-mail) with a friend you have unintentionally drifted from recently and 

make realistic plans to keep in contact. 
6. Do SOMETHING that includes “Dear Lord, allow me the simple privilege of being a part of what ever you 

have planned today.” 
      7.   Additionally, consider the suggestion offered by the finance committee. (see article) cont. p.2 



TO RECEIVE THE GIFT OF ETERNAL LIFE GOD IS OFFERING TO YOU: 

Put your trust in Jesus Christ and ask Him to forgive you of your sins and be your Savior.  This simple prayers, of-

fered in faith, can help you begin your journey of life in Christ:   

“Dear Lord, I know that I am a sinner and need your forgiveness.  I now turn away from my sins.  I invite you to 

come into my heart and life.  I want to trust and follow You as my Lord and Savior. 

 

Covered Dish Luncheon 
Monday, February 25 

11:30 a.m. 

Fellowship Hall Renovation Update! 
 
An ad hoc committee has been established and met with the architect on Monday (1/14/13) to review 
and make minor revisions to the plans.  Once these plan revisions are approved they will be submitted 
for permitting.  During this time period the committee will request bids from several contractors.  The 
timeline to review the bids will be mid-February.  We have tentatively scheduled the construction 
phase to begin April 1, 20132, with a completion date of June 30, 2013.  Please note that all above dates 
are best estimates. 
 
To date we have raised $107,606 of the estimated $125,000 needed for the renovation project.  This is 
an exemplary accomplishment for our Church this year (2012) considering our regular tithing and mis-
sion contributions of over $500,000.  As I said earlier, we would start the renovation process when we 
had $100,000 in the bank.  WE HAVE STARTED, now to the finish. 
 
In the spirit of the upcoming lent season (February 13, through March 30, 2013), a proposal was made 
to help us raise the remaining funds.  If during the period of lent (45 days) we all gave up the money 
we would use to eat out as our sacrifice, we should be able to raise the remaining funds timely.  To 
help our money counters identify these funds, we ask that you place the money or checks in a church 
envelope (on the back of the pews) each Sunday and label it “Renovation Project.” 
 
Thank you for your continuing efforts and prayers toward this endeavor. 
 
Yours In Christ, 
Chuck Janes, Finance Chair 

Pastor Ken... 
Will you join me in praying that transformation occurs for any who will attempt a time of reflection, redi-
rection and focus? Should you have questions about Lent, other Seasons of the Christian year, or about 
the development of spiritual disciplines In our faith journeys, please know I am available and eager to lis-
ten and dialogue at your convenience. 
 In His Grip, 
  Pastor Ken 

 

Tuesdays, February 12-March 19, 2013 

12 noon – 1:00 p.m.  

Lenten Luncheon Speakers: 

Feb. 12, 2013 - Rev. Mike Shockley, (U.S. Navy Chaplain-Ret.) 

Crawfordville United Methodist Church 

Feb. 19, 2013 - Rev. Nathan Adams, Associate Pastor 

St. Paul’s  U.M.C., Tallahassee Florida 

Feb. 26, 2013 - Rev. Elaine Barrow (Local Pastor-Ret.) 

Alabama-West Florida Conf. U.M.C. 

March 5, 2013 - Rev. Dr. Bob Gibbs 

District Superintendent, North West District, Fl. Conf. U.M.C. 

March 12, 2013 - Rev. Barbara Awoniyi,    

New Life U.M.C., Tallahassee, Florida 

March 19, 2013 - Rev. Sandra “Susie” Horner 

 Wakulla U.M.C., Crawfordville, Florida   
 

Luncheon Schedule 

11:50 – 12:00   Meet and Greet 

12:00- 12:05 Welcome, Opening Prayer 

12:05- 12:10  Devotional and Blessing of Meal  

12:10-12:30    Fellowship Meal 

12:30- 12:45 Guest Speaker  

12:45-12:50 Collection of Prayer Requests 

 and Benediction  
 

Kindly rsvp to 877-6276 or thumc@comcast.net 

Devotions:  Cora Ann Chapman, Beth Andrews 
Greeters: Melissa Phillips, Rebecca Redding 

Kitchen: Michael Peacock, Justine Phillips,  
 Brandon Prine 

Prayer Petitions, Host, Hostess:  

 Rev. Ken Hamilton,  Ted Grueser,  
 Rev. Elaine Barrow, Bob Dehner, 

Beth Andrews 

Hosting Church:  

Tallahassee Heights United  

Methodist Church 

3004 Mahan Drive 
Tallahassee, Florida 

850-877-6276 



U.M.W. Offers Fresh Perspective on Poverty 
The North West District United Methodist Women will have a mission study on “Poverty” on Sat-
urday, March 2.  This study recognizes that faithful and effective ministry with the poor engages 
our hearts and heads and hands.  Both Scripture and our United Methodist heritage call for com-
passion for all of God’s children.  The root causes of poverty and promising ways to alleviate pov-
erty will be explored.  The study will be held at McCall’s Chapel UMC.  This small church is located 
in Branford, about 2 hours from Tallahassee.  Attendees who wish to car-pool should meet at our 
church parking lot at 7:00 a.m. on March 2.  For more information please contact Vicki Sims at 671-
5453 or simsv@comcast.net. 
 

 

Education Committee Newsletter 
February Newsletter 

 The Education Committee has been busy planning upcoming events for the children.  The 
Easter Eggstravaganza will be held Saturday March 30th  from 2:00 to 4:00 PM.  Children will 
have a variety of fun activities/crafts to participate in as well as the traditional Easter egg hunt.   
 We respectfully request that leftover curriculum materials from the adult classes be re-
turned to the office.  We would like to catalogue materials and DVD’s that have been used by 
classes so that other classes will be aware that they are available.  If you know of the where-
abouts of such material we would appreciate it if you would help them find their way to the of-
fice.  Thank you!   
 Please provide input as to what you would like to see offered on Wednesday nights.  We 
are open to suggestions.  Currently we have “Running the Race”, a Bible study being taught by 
Sandra Kelly, Scrapbooking by Anita Tuong/ Judith Kall, and Sewing by Bobby Prine.  We will be 
starting a new cycle of classes soon and would like to know what you are interested in.  You 
may call the office to provide feedback or call Judith Kall at (850) 668-0188.   
 Would anyone be interested in working on crafts for the shoeboxes?  This can be done 

on Wednesday night (or another night based on group preference).  Debbie Pottorff is full of 

ideas that can be created.  It is not too early to work on shoebox items. 

Kids Corner 
  
On Saturday, March 30th, the Easter Egg-Stravaganza is sched-
uled to hop into Tallahassee Heights from 2:00 - 4:00 
pm.  Please plan on bringing your kids and inviting all your kid's 
friends to come.  Lots of fun including an age appropriate egg 
hunt, crafts, snacks, and, of course, the Easter story will all be 
there.  So please plan on being there with your kids. 
  
Vacation Bible School is scheduled for July 22 - 26, 2013.  We are 
hoping to have a HUGE turn-out this year so we are planning to 
canvas Evening Rose with a "door hanger" of information and 
registration.  Please call Merideth at 345-6816 if you can pack 
paper bags or can spare an hour to hang the bags on door 
knobs.   

S
u

n
 

M
o

n
 

T
u

e
 

W
e

d
 

T
h

u
 

Fr
i 

S
at

 

 
 

 
 

 
1 11

:2
0

 a
.m

.-
Li

n
co

ln
 L

u
n

ch
e

s 

12
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

La
d

ie
s 

B
ib

le
 S

tu
d

y 

2 

3      

12
 p

.m
.-

M
is

si
o

n
  

T
ri

p
 F

u
n

d
ra

is
e

r 

4
 

9
 a

.m
. –

S
w

e
e

t 
H

o
u

r 
o

f 

P
ra

ye
r 

 7 
p

.m
.-

M
e

n
’s

 B
ib

le
 S

tu
d

y 

T
h

e
 L

if
e

 o
f 

C
h

ri
st

”
 

5  6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

C
o

n
n

e
ct

io
n

al
  

M
in

is
tr

ie
s 

M
e

e
ti

n
g

 

6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

T
ru

st
e

e
s 

6
 

5:
4

5 
p

.m
.-

S
u

p
p

er
 

6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

C
h

ild
re

n
's

 A
ct

iv
i-

ti
e

s,
 

A
d

u
lt

 C
la

ss
e

s,
 P

ra
ye

r 
g

ro
u

p
 

7 
p

.m
.-

Y
o

u
th

 S
m

al
l G

ro
u

p
s 

7:
30

 p
.m

.-
C

h
o

ir
 R

eh
e

ar
sa

l 

7 7 
a.

m
.-

M
e

n
’s

 P
ra

ye
r 

6
:3

0
-8

:3
0

 p
.m

.—
D

is
ci

p
le

 1
 

8
 

11
1:

20
 a

.m
.-

Li
n

co
ln

 L
u

n
ch

es
 

2:
30

 p
.m

.-
La

d
ie

s 
B

ib
le

 S
tu

d
y 

9
 

10
 

12
 n

o
o

n
-P

u
m

p
ki

n
 P

at
ch

  

D
e

b
ri

e
f 

 M
e

e
ti

n
g

 

11
 

9
 a

.m
. –

S
w

e
e

t 
H

o
u

r 
o

f 

P
ra

ye
r 

 6
:4

5 
p

.m
.-

E
d

u
ca

ti
o

n
 C

o
m

m
 

12
 

12
 n

o
o

n
—

Le
n

te
n

 L
u

n
ch

e
o

n
 

4
0

 D
ay

s 
o

f 
P

ra
ye

r 
k

ic
ko

ff
 

 2:
30

 p
m

-V
id

a 
C

o
o

p
e

r 

7 
p

.m
.-

S
u

sa
n

n
a 

W
e

sl
ey

 

13
   

   
A

sh
 W

e
d

n
e

sd
ay

 

B
e

g
in

 4
0

 d
ay

s 
o

f 
P

ra
ye

r 
N

o
  s

u
p

p
e

r 
6

:3
0

 p
.m

.-
S

er
vi

ce
 o

f 
th

e
 A

sh
e

s 
N

o
 C

h
ild

re
n

/Y
o

u
th

/A
d

u
lt

 C
la

ss
e

s 
7:

30
 p

.m
.-

C
h

o
ir

 R
e

h
e

ar
sa

l 

14
 

7 
a.

m
.-

M
e

n
’s

 P
ra

ye
r 

   H
o

m
e

le
ss

 M
e

al
s 

6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

D
is

ci
p

le
 1

 

15
 

11
1:

20
 a

.m
.-

Li
n

co
ln

 L
u

n
ch

es
 

2:
30

 p
.m

.-
La

d
ie

s 
B

ib
le

 S
tu

d
y 

16
 

8
 a

.m
.-

M
e

n
’s

 B
re

ak
fa

st
 

5-
7 

p
.m

.-
Fi

sh
 F

ry
 

17
 

 

18
 

9
 a

.m
. –

S
w

e
e

t 
H

o
u

r 
o

f 

P
ra

ye
r 

P
re

si
d

e
n

t’
s 

D
ay

 
C

h
u

rc
h

 o
ff

ic
e

 c
lo

se
d

 
7 

p
.m

.-
M

e
n

’s
 B

ib
le

 S
tu

d
y 

T
h

e
 L

if
e

 o
f 

C
h

ri
st

”
 

19
 

 12
 n

o
o

n
-L

e
n

te
n

 L
u

n
ch

eo
n

 

 6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

Fi
n

an
ce

 m
ee

ti
n

g
 

  

20
 

5:
4

5 
p

.m
.-

S
u

p
p

er
 

6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

C
h

ild
re

n
's

 A
ct

iv
i-

ti
e

s,
 

A
d

u
lt

 C
la

ss
e

s,
 P

ra
ye

r 
g

ro
u

p
 

7 
p

.m
.-

Y
o

u
th

 S
m

al
l G

ro
u

p
s 

7:
30

 p
.m

.-
C

h
o

ir
 R

eh
e

ar
sa

l 

21
 

7 
a.

m
.-

M
e

n
’s

 P
ra

ye
r 

  6
:3

0
-8

:3
0

 p
.m

.—
D

is
ci

p
le

 1
 

22
 

11
:2

0
 a

.m
.-

Li
n

co
ln

 L
u

n
ch

e
s 

12
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

La
d

ie
s 

B
ib

le
 S

tu
d

y 

23
 

24
 

25
 

9
 a

.m
. –

S
w

e
e

t 
H

o
u

r 
o

f 

P
ra

ye
r 

 11
:3

0
 a

.m
.-

P
le

n
ty

 P
as

t 
20

 

26
 

 12
 n

o
o

n
-L

e
n

te
n

 L
u

n
ch

eo
n

 

 6
 p

.m
.-

W
o

rs
h

ip
 m

e
e

ti
n

g
 

7 
p

.m
.-

A
d

m
in

 C
o

u
n

ci
l m

ee
t-

in
g

 

27
 

5:
4

5 
p

.m
.-

S
u

p
p

er
 

6
:3

0
 p

.m
.-

C
h

ild
re

n
's

 A
ct

iv
i-

ti
e

s,
 

A
d

u
lt

 C
la

ss
e

s,
 P

ra
ye

r 
g

ro
u

p
 

7 
p

.m
.-

Y
o

u
th

 S
m

al
l G

ro
u

p
s 

7:
30

 p
.m

.-
C

h
o

ir
 R

eh
e

ar
sa

l 

28
 

7 
a.

m
.-

M
e

n
’s

 P
ra

ye
r 

6
:3

0
-8

:3
0

 p
.m

.—
D

is
ci

p
le

 1
 

 
 

Fe
b

ru
ar

y 
20

13
 

M
is

si
o
n

 T
ri

p
  
2

/9
-2

/1
6

 

G
u
at

e
m

al
a 

M
is

si
o

n
 T

ri
p

 2
/9

-2
/1

6
 

L
ay

 S
er

v
an

t 
T

ra
in

in
g
 

Jo
h

n
 W

es
le

y
 U

M
C

 

mailto:simsv@comcast.net


Notes from your Missions Committee 
Thank you to everyone for again making the Sharing Tree a success. Once again all the orna-
ments were taken from the tree by the generous people of the church.   Many people had a 
Merry Christmas due to your generosity. (See the thank you note below) 

Our shoe boxes are making a 
difference around the world.  
Enjoy this Christmas card that 
was sent to you, the church, 
from the children of the Village 
of Hope Children’s Village in 
Accra, Ghana. You are being 
the hands and feet of Christ around the world.   The 
Florida and Purto Rico region shipped 399,981 shoe 
boxes in 2012.  THUMC shipped 360 of those boxes. 
Thank you again for giving from loving, caring, com-
passionate hearts. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
JANUARY/FEBRUARY SPOTLIGHT 

Porch de Salomon 
As our church prepares to send a mission team to Pana, 
Guatemala we asking for donations of child and adult vita-
mins. No gummies please! Please bring your vitamins as 
soon as possible. The team will be leaving for Guatemala on 
February 9th for a week long Medical and Construction trip. 
Please pray for them as they go to serve those who need to 
know the love of Christ. 

A NOTE OF THANKS… 
On behalf of my family I wanted to let your know how much we appreciate your generous offering of 
love during this Christmas Season; you have made a big difference in my family.  Our love and apprecia-
tion for these gifts of love given will forever live in our hearts.  I hope one day I can help a family the way 
everyone there has helped my family.  We are forever grateful.  May God bless you each and every one. 
Thank you, with lots of love, the Altieri Family. 

Saturday, February 16th 
Fresh Mullet and Catfish Fried On-Site by 
the THUMC Men 
Serving from 5:00 - 7:00 pm. 
Tickets:  $10 - adult, $5 - child (12 and un-
der), $30 - family 
Dinner includes fish, hushpuppies, cole-

slaw, cheese grits, dessert and a drink. 

Super Bowl Sunday 
Join us as we join the students at FSU Wesley for some 

worship, food, and the big game!   
Sunday, February 3, 2013 

Meet at THUMC at 3 p.m. to travel to 
FSU Wesley Foundation 
3:30 p.m. Registration 

4:00 p.m. Worship and College Experience 
5:30 p.m. - Food Served 

6:25 p.m. Kickoff 
Come join in the fun! 

YOUTH NEWS 

Super Bowl Chili is Coming! 
Sunday, February 3rd 
The team going to Guatemala 
from Tallahassee Heights will be 
selling chili just in time for the Su-
per Bowl. $8.00 per quart—spicy 
or mild.   

Needed!  Plastic screw top lids (such as 
the ones found on 2-liter soda drink bot-
tles)  The Missions committee plans 
on making jump ropes to be put in the 
Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes this 
year.  Each jump rope uses 4 lids.  For 
more information, please contact Eliza-
beth Ostrus, 942-0609. 

KEEPING THESE FOLKS IN OUR PRAYERS 

Drew Bass 
Dave Bernath 
Carolyn Casey 
Dr. Charles Cooper 
Patty Core 
Kelly Craft 
Martha Hagadone 
Jerald  Holloway 
Annie Herndon 
Kelly Hibbert 
Gail Jones 
Shirley  Joyce 

Judith Kall 
Michael Kirby 
Korst Family 
Sean Lewis 
Elda Lott Martinko 
Dorothy Ann  
 Middleton 
Jim Moore 
Richard Moore 
Sharon Palmer 
Susie Parrish 
Rufus Porter 

Our sister church in Cienfuegos, Cuba 
SIF (Servants In Fellowship) Mission in Haiti 
Our military and their loved ones 

Lorraine Prim 
Roxanne & Mike 
 Sheffield 
Sheldon Family 
Mary Graham 
   Sheppard 
Sue Stephens 
Doris Stewart 
Clark Watkins 
Robert West 
Sharron Williams 
Frank Wolf 
Jennifer Zidicky 

2/1—Thaddeus Grimes 
2/3/07—Khanh & Anita Tuong 
2/3—Sybil James, Beth Whitesell 
 Reuben Sprayberry 
2/4—Dakota Hough, Carson Hough 
2/5/77—Rudy & Johanna Watson 
2/6—Merideth Middleton, Donald Andrews 
2/11—Frank Siemon 
2/13/82—Vic & Sheila Neal 
2/14/87—Curtis & Kelly Warren 
2/16—Trevor Cherry 
2/17—Violet Arthmann, Elizabeth  Gould 
2/18—Rebecca Redding 
2/20—Johanna Watson 
2/22/86—Ken & Lynn Hamilton 
2/22—Evelyn Clark 
2/23—Rick Sirmons, Will Ballew 
2/25-Jean Signs 
2/26—Melissa Arrowood, Connor Lynn 
 Ray Rowan 
2/27-Jenny Lamb, Debra Summers 
 Erin Pottorff 
2/28-Maeline Leaman 

March 10—BBQ 
Chicken Dinner Fund-
raiser for Madison  
Children’s Ranch 
 

April 1—June 30: Fellowship Hall Renovations, no activi-
ties in Fellowship Hall; No Wednesday Suppers; No 3rd 
Sunday Dinners 
 

June 2-8—Jamica Youth Mission Trip 
 

July 22-23—Vacation Bible Study 
 
Anyone interested in being a part of two developing 
ministries is asked to contact the church office for dates 
and times of informational meetings. One ministry in-
volves the audio taping of our worship services. The 
second ministry will be the development and mainte-
nance of a community garden located behind the scout 
house. Thanks in advance for your ideas, interest and 
support. 


